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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 28th November 2011 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs Alun Davies (Chairman), John Jagger (Vice Chairman), Mrs Rachel Banner, Mrs Susan Whitehand, Mrs Doreen Hawkley, Mark Astle, Charles Hotham and Edwin Gumbley.
In attendance:   
County Cllr Peter McDonald, Roger Westbury (executive officer).
Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda
b. an updated  report from the RFO.
c. Proposed budget for 2012-2013..

76/11
Apologies – District Cllrs Richard Deeming and Stuart Dudley.
77/11
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Parish Council Members.
78/11
Minutes of the Last Meeting held on 31st October 2011 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. 
79/11
Chairman’s Report


The only matter that the Chairman wished to raise that was not covered elsewhere on the agenda was a request to host a Sport Relief Mile in March 2012. He expressed his support for this request and it was agreed that Cllr Hotham would approach Barnt Green Chuggers to see if they would be willing to help organise such an event.

80/11
County and District Councillors Q & A Session

County Cllr McDonald updated the Parish Council on a number of matters. Firstly 
he advised that  the County Council was proposing to introduce a 40moh speed limit on Bittell Road from its junction with Bittell Farm Road to the roundabout on Birmingham Road, Alvechurch. Secondly a speed activator was to be installed on Kendal End Road and he was hopeful that the 30mph speed limit on Barnt Green Road, Cofton Hackett would be extended through to Barnt Green in 2012. 
Cllr Banner thanked Cllr McDonald for his prompt action in getting the footway on Bittell Road repaired following a request from a local wheelchair user.

Cllr McDonald confirmed that the County Council had decided to close Blackmore House care centre in Bromsgrove and to withdraw most of the Youth Provision in the County. He advised that some funds were available for local groups to use to commission youth facilities in their area and the Parish Council agreed to publicise this in the next Barnt Green Newsletter to gauge public support for such a move. Cllrs Whitehand and Hotham agreed to draft a short piece on this.

81/11
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation


Cllr Whitehand advised that she was drafting a response to object to Planning Application 11/0588 for the erection of a wind turbine on Sandhills Farm.
The Planning Group is currently considering two applications from properties on Hewell Lane – one for a dwelling on the site of the Guide Hut and one for the installation of a swimming pool.

Regarding the application from Banner Homes for outline planning permission for the site on Fiery Hill Road, Cllr Whitehand advised that she had met with the Council’s planning consultant and a response had been sent to Bromsgrove District Council’s Planning Department together with some further comments from Mr Douglas Allenby. 

Cllr Whitehand had recently met with the two local District Councillors who had asked the Parish Council to accept that some development on the site was inevitable. This the Council resolved to do subject to ascertaining from BDC’s Legal Department confirmation that the reclassification of the Fiery Hill Road site as land suitable for development  was made in an appropriate and legal mananer in November 2010 when the land was moved from its “white land” status. Cllr Whitehand agreed to draft this request and to discuss it further with the Parish Council. Meanwhile Cllr Whitehand would seek to ascertain from the BDC Planning Department what sort of development they would like to see on the site.
The Council noted that the BDC Planning Committee was proposing to consider the Fiery Hill Road application in two stages – firstly to consider approval in principle for development on the site followed by a more detailed application showing exactly what was proposed.


Highways & Lighting


Nothing to report..


Environment


Cllr Banner advised the Council that she had acquired a bird nesting box which will be installed in Millennium Park. She will ask Neil Hosking to further trim the trees on the Hewell Road railway embankment. 
The EO was asked to ascertain when Neil Hosking would be able to enlarge the ditch on Bittell Road Playing Field.


The Environment Group confirmed that it will  identify trees on public spaces in the village which could be protected by Tree Preservation Orders in the Spring.

Cllrs Banner and Hawkley agreed to inspect the dilapidated bench on Blackwell Road and to come back to the Council with a recommendation to either repair/replace the bench or to completely remove it.


Cllr Hawkley was asked to identify suitable play equipment for 8-11 year olds for installation in Millennium Park and to come back to the Council with a costed  recommendation. The Council noted that a provision of £5000 towards this had been included in the budget for 2012-13.
The Council reaffirmed its policy regarding the installation of banners on Parish Council land which is to only allow banners publicising charity/fund raising events and to require that Parish Council permission is obtained prior to installation .
82/11    Community Matters

Village Watch –
nothing to report.
Health & Safety – Cllr Jagger advised the Council that he was in discussion with

 
Tesco and Group 4 regarding the practice of Group 4 security vans to reverse along the footway outside the Tesco block of shops when collecting cash or loading up the cash machine. This followed an incident when a Group 4 vehicle nearly hit a pedestrian on the footway. Cllr Jagger agreed to keep the Council informed of progress on this matter.

The Council acknowledged receipt of a copy of Dr Simon Gompertz’s letter to WCC Highways regarding traffic speed on Bittell Road. The Council expressed its support for Dr Gompertz’s initiative and asked the EO to pass this on and to ask to be kept up to date on developments.
 
Communications & Events

The Council noted that arrangements were well in hand for both the Carol Service and Volunteers Thank You Lunch.
The Council agreed to include a request in the next Newsletter for volunteers to organise a street party to mark the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in June 2012. The Council also agreed to obtain quotations for commemorative mugs to se if it was feasible to donate one mug to each household in the village.
The Council confirmed that the Newsletter should change to a 6-page format in Spring 2012, to include paid for advertising. The possibility of distributing the Newsletter as part of The Village magazine was discussed but the Council felt that it would be inappropriate to circulate a Barnt Green Newsletter to the entire circulation area of The Village.
83/11    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.  Payments were approved. 

Cllr Hotham reported on the Finance Group’s meeting held on November 14 and explained the recommendations for a budget of £54852 and an unchanged precept of £56000 for 2012-2013. These were unanimously accepted by the Council.
School Governor – The Council noted that Cllr Astle had agreed to become its representative on the governing body of St Andrews School.
WCALC/NALC – Cllr Whitehand agreed to attend the CALC Area Meeting to be held on December 7th.
CPRE- Cllr Whitehand advised that the last CPRE meeting had been informed that the allocation of 750 houses on the Longbridge East site would now be transferred from Birmingham City Council to Bromsgrove District Council.
Administration – Cllr Gumbley asked that his request to discuss Barnt Green Parish boundaries be deferred to a future meeting.
84/11
Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting
85/11
Correspondence Received – the Council decided against making a donation to the Barnt Green Choral Society
86/11
Future Agenda Items – ways of marking the Queens Diamond Jubilee. 
87/11
Date and Venue of Next Meetings – Monday 9th January 2012 at 6.30pm at the Parish Office was agreed. Please note change of date and start time.

The meeting ended at 9.15pm.
                …………………………………….


 Chairman




30 January 2012. 

PAGE  
596

[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]